
SSAB Support to DWM

The SSAB has provided input on action levels, drinking water health 
goals and proposed standards that have assisted the Division of 
Waste Management:

• Trichloroethylene (TCE)

• HFPO Dimer Acid (GenX) 

• PFOA / PFOS

What has come out of these action levels?

What are future requests for the SAB?
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TCE Action Levels

• SAB’s final recommendations on the TCE Indoor Air Inhalation 
Immediate Action Levels and Response guidance provided:

• A thorough scientific review of the potential risks of short-term inhalation 
which were in dispute across the country. 

• Public participation through a 30-day public comment period.  Additional 
guidance was developed based upon comments received.

• A determination that the proposed action levels are protective and 
appropriate. A variety of action levels were being used across the country 
and clarity was needed. 

• A recommendation to implement the guidance proposed by DEQ which 
protects public health.
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TCE Action Levels

• Implementation of the TCE guidance recommended by the 
SAB led to:

• The ability for DEQ to address risk from short-term exposure to 
TCE consistently across programs. 

• A specific action level to compare sampling results to that indicate 
when immediate action must take place.  This clear direction 
allows for resources to be allocated quickly and efficiently.

• The development of a risk communication process to inform 
potentially affected parties as soon as possible which outlines the 
roles of toxicologists, risk assessors and other local/state 
agencies. 

• Additional procurement of air purifying units to deploy within 24-
48 hours of notice of an exceedance of TCE action levels.
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GenX Drinking Water Health Goal

• The GenX provisional drinking water health goal of 140 ppt was set by the Dept. 
of Health and Human Services based on published research on GenX health 
effects in July, 2017.

• This level was reviewed and approved by the SAB in a report dated Oct. 2018.

• This number was used in the DEQ Consent Order with Chemours and the Cape 
Fear River Watch in February 2019, which requires Chemours to provide whole 
house treatment systems for residential wells near the facility with GenX above 
140 ug/L (ppt).
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Map of residential wells 
tested in the Chemours area. 
Wells with GenX above 140 

ppt are shown in red. 

>5,700 homes have been 
tested to date. 232 have 
GenX above 140 ppt.

However, there are multiple 
other PFAS detected in these 
wells at higher levels that do 

not have drinking water 
health goals or other 

regulatory limits.

Map of PFAS levels near the Chemours Fayetteville Works Facility



Legacy PFAS groundwater standards

• SAB reviewed and approved the draft groundwater standards 
for PFOS and PFOA of 70 ng/L (total, combined) now being 
considered by the EMC.

• DWM is testing sites with known PFAS releases, such as former 
fire training areas and sites that manufacture PFAS for potential 
groundwater contamination.
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Current 
DWM PFAS 

data in North 
Carolina
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Next Steps

• Testing at additional manufacturing and other sites where PFAS releases are likely

• Past fire training sites

• Manufacturing site that make or use PFAS 

• Improving analytical methods for detection in multiple media

• Creation of new PFAS Standards – private and public entities are working to synthesize 
standards for new PFAS compounds of interest

• Discussion on management of PFAS wastes
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